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Rev. Dr. J. Peter Holmes is on vacation until August 14, 2017. If you require immediate 
assistance, please contact the Minister of Pastoral Care, the Rev. Dale Rose at 

drose@yorkminsterpark.com or 416-922-1240. 
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Today’s Hymns  

Each of the hymns featured in today’s service has a strong Canadian connection.  

Unto the Hills was written by John Douglas Sutherland Campbell (1845-1914), the 9th Duke of 
Argyle, Marquess of Lorne, and husband of Queen Victoria’s fourth daughter, Princess 
Louise.  Campbell served as the fourth Governor-General of Canada from 1878 - 1883 during 
which time he made great contributions to the arts and sciences in Canada.  He was the author 
of numerous books, poems and hymns.   

Joseph Scriven, 1819 - 1886 is best known as the author of the hymn, What a Friend We 
Have in Jesus.  Scriven, a graduate of Trinity College Dublin left his native Ireland for Canada 
following the tragic drowning of his fiancé the night before they were to wed.  In Canada he lived 
in three Ontario towns, Woodstock, Bewdley, and Port Hope.  The poem was written for his 
mother upon the news that she was dying in Ireland.  Scriven also published a book of more than 
one hundred hymns.  

I Do Not Know Tomorrow’s Way was written by Margaret Clarkson, (1915 - 
2008).  Margaret was born in Melville, Saskatchewan, but grew up in Toronto, and was educated 
at Riverdale Collegiate Institute, Toronto Teachers’ College, and the University of Toronto. For 
38 years she taught elementary school in Ontario. She published hundreds of poems, articles, 
songs and sketches, and 17 books in 7 languages. Hymn writing was her first love, and sprang 
from a lifetime of Bible study, personal Christian experience, and a disciplined lyrical 
expression.  For many years Margaret Clarkson attended weekly services here at Yorkminster 
Park. 

O Canada.  Our National Anthem was originally commissioned by Lieutenant Governor of 
Quebec Théodore Robitaille for the 1880 Saint-Jean-Baptiste Day ceremony; Calixa Lavallée 
composed the music, after which, words were written by the poet and judge Sir Adolphe-Basile 
Routhier. The lyrics were originally in French; an English version was created in 1906.  Robert 
Stanley Weir wrote in 1908 another English version, which is the official and most popular 
version, one that is not a literal translation of the French. Weir's lyrics have been revised twice, 
taking their present form in 1980, but the French lyrics remain unaltered. "O Canada" had 
served as a de facto national anthem since 1939, officially becoming Canada's national anthem in 
1980 when the Act of Parliament making it so received royal assent and became effective on  
July 1 as part of that year's Dominion Day (now known as Canada Day) celebrations. 
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Summer Soaking in the Psalms 

Would you pause with us for one Tuesday evening a week this summer to soak up, and soak in, 
some of these prayers and songs from Scripture’s ancient prayer book? We’ll be meeting in the 
Youth Zone every Tuesday from 7:00pm-8:30pm from June 27 - August 1. Light 
refreshments will be served. Questions? For more info, plese call Robyn  at 416-922-1731. 

 

Welcome our Summer Students  

We are delighted to welcome three additional Summer Children's Ministry Interns who have 
joined Grace Draskovic on our team: Alex Leslie, Lydia McGeorge and Melanie Sewlal. We thank 
God for His provision; for giving us these wonderful young people who have a heart for sharing 
Jesus' love and for offering their God-given gifts in ministry with children and their families this 
summer. 

 

Casita Kids: CBM Kids Care Mission Project Update 

The children of Yorkminster Park are grateful to the congregation for their generous support of 
our CBM- Kids Care Mission Project in support of Casa de la Amistad in Bolivia. Together we 
raised $2037.55 . We thank God for His love and goodness and pray His blessings be upon this 
offering. May it be a source of encouragement and hope to the leaders and families at the 
'Casita'. GRACIAS! 

 

YPBC Women’s Ministries—Baptist Women's Recommended Reading Books 

With thanks to Randall Speller, the Baptist Women's recommended books are now catalogued 
and available this morning for borrowing, on the book truck outside the Gladstone Library. 
Enjoy some inspirational, soul nourishing reading! 
 

Prayer Shawl Knitting 

This group is an initiative of the Yorkminster Park Baptist Church Women.  We 
meet at 7pm in the Friendship Room on the fourth Tuesday of the month. If 
you are interested in knitting or crocheting we encourage you to join us for an 
evening of fellowship and of creating shawls to be given to people in need of 

comfort.  Since we have been meeting, approximately 400 shawls have been given out and are 
much appreciated by the recipients.  We welcome new people to join us and we would welcome 
back those who have not recently attended. If you are less experienced in these skills, assistance 
is available.  Yarn and needles are also provided.  Please consider joining us this coming 
Tuesday, June 27, 2017 at 7pm in the Friendship Room. 
 

Uprising! 

Join the Uprising! — a time of prayer for Alpha — this Tuesday, June 27 at 7:00 pm in the 
Red Boardroom.  
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2017-2018 Church Officers 

 
Chair of the Congregation and the Church Council: Gordon Mackay 
Vice-Chair of the Congregation and the Church Council: Ron Wakelin 
Treasurer: John Speller 
Chair, Property / Planning Committee: Tim Aikenhead 
Church Clerk: David Wilson 
Chair, Board of Trustees: Robert Peck 
 
BOARD OF DEACONS: 
2018: Lynda Allcock, David Dorapalli, Cher Xia, Carol Voaden, Alana Walker Carpenter, Harold                             

Hetherington, Suzanne Wilkinson 
2019: Al Livy, Randall Speller, Judy MacDonald, Jonanne Fenton, Neil Hetherington,  
 Ralph Neal, Valerie Gerber 
2020: Carol Belford, Ettie Dawkins, Janice Ivory-Smith, Johnathan Maier, Denise  Roeleveld 
Life Deacons: Fraser Fell, Diane Letsche, Robert Peck, John Shaw, Mary Stevens*, Norm   
  Hubley 
 
BOARD OF FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION: 
2018: Kelly Kil, Jim Hankinson, David Florio, Norm Hubley 
2019: Mike Dilworth, Curtis Gallagher, Elizabeth Joseph*  
2020: Stephen Hart, Sally Leitch, Geoffery Mitchell, Scott Delaney 
 
BOARD OF CHRISTIAN EDUCATION: 
2018: Trevor Sinker*, Ann Jefferies, Kate Irish, Ricardo Burton 
2019: Andrew Alberti, Veronica Berg, Michelle Holmes, Prisca Etienne  
2020: Sandy Boone, Rob Inman, Christopher Milthorpe, Ananda Sinnaduri 
 
BOARD OF MISSION: 
2018: Jim Youngson, Sujani Dorapalli, Martin Abell, Monette John-Buck 
2019: Michael Sedra, Ebrahim Mir Bashiri, Arvo Alfred, Tom Robertson 
2020: Elaine Snider, Janet Swann, John Torrance*, Louise Bark 
 
BOARD OF MUSIC: 
2018: Joan Budd, Helen Shaw, Linda Miller, Stuart Campbell 
2019: Jake Aikenhead, Kevin Carpenter, Paula Willis*, Ellie Pattillo 
2020: Carol Radford Grant, Tim Rudder, Jackie Chung, Donna Britten 
 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES: 
SPECIAL TERM:  Robert Peck*, Lynda Allcock, Ernest Cappellacci, Debbie Ivison, Gordon 
MacKay, Peter Murphy 
 
YP WOMEN’S EXECUTIVE: 
Marilyn Brady, Ellen Branscombe*, Joanne Fenton, Susan Hampton, Heather Hetherington, Rhoda 
Hill*, Diane Letsche, Judy MacDonald, Marlene MacLuckie, Catherine O’May, Donna Rose, Mary 
Stevens, Margaret Torrance* 
 
*  Indicates current Chair of the Board  
Italics  Indicates new Board Appointment  
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 General Fund Revenue and Expenses   
    Full Year Full Year 

January 1 to May 31 2017 2017 2017 2016 2017 2016 

   YTD Actual  YTD Budget  YTD Actual Budget Actual 

Offerings excluding amounts for Missions*  $ 400,491   $    413,552   $341,855   $ 1,193,901   $  1,141,412 
Other Revenues (excluding Recoveries from 
Trust Funds)  $    110,368   $    105,225   $   105,204   $    230,050   $     268,799  
Total Revenue  $    510,859   $    518,777   $   447,059   $ 1,423,951   $  1,410,211 
Expenses, excluding Missions 
disbursements*  $    669,610   $    753,552   $   702,716   $ 1,759,984   $  1,623,558  
General offerings and other revenues less 
general expenses  $ (158,751)  $ (234,775)  $(255,657)  $  (336,033)  $  (213,348) 
Recoveries from trust funds  $      57,702   $      85,591   $     56,020   $    112,747   $       72,993  
Operating deficit  $ (101,049)  $ (149,184)  $(199,637)  $  (223,286)  $  (140,355) 
Mission Income and disbursements  $      49,356   $      64,417   $     48,747   $    161,000   $     127,758  

Financial Update 

Thank you for your generosity. Our financial picture is moving in the right direction. Our 
spending is under budget which is wonderful. However, our revenues, while better than last 
year, are still under budget. Please keep YP in your prayers this summer. "Now to Him Who is 
able to do more than all we ask or imagine...to Him be glory...forever and ever”. 
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 This Week at Yorkminster Park:  June 25, 2017 

 

Every Sunday 
9:15am Minster Singers, Heritage Room 
9:45am Berean Bible Study, Red Board Room 
9:45am Parenting Life Group, Youth Zone 
10:00am Choristers, Room 203C 
10:00am Youth Fellowship, Cameron Hall 
10:50am Nursery for newborn to 2 year old children, Room 213 
12:30pm Full Life Group, Youth Room 
 

Today 
11:00am The Rev. Dr. J. Peter Holmes, Sanctuary 
12:30pm YP Celebrates Canada Day, Park 
12:30pm John McDermott & Friends Concert, Park  
 

Monday   
7:00am Men’s Morning Brew Bible Study, Friendship Room 
 

Tuesday—Thursday            
10:00am—3:00pm Open Door, Narthex   

Tuesday 
9:30am Prayers, Chapel (all are invited to join) 
10:00am Dorcas Group, Youth Zone 
12:10pm Lunchtime Chamber Music; Reverb Brass Quintet, Sanctuary 
7:00pm Prayer Shawl Knitting, Friendship Room 
7:00pm Soaking in the Psalms, Youth Zone 
7:00pm Uprising, Red Board Room   

Wednesday       
6:00pm iGen, Friendship Room 
 

Thursday  
7:00pm Walking Group, Centre Hall 
 

Friday  
6:00pm Bay St. Life Group, Offsite 
 

Next Sunday 
11:00am The Rev. Richard Root, Sanctuary 
7:00pm The Rev. Richard Root, Sanctuary 
 
 

Welcome to Canada 150 
A heartfelt thanks to:  

Alana Walker-Carpenter             Kim Aikenhead          Janice Ivory-Smith 
Henry Regehr                               Mary Stevens            Board of CE 
Children's Ministry Team          YP Ministerial Staff             YP Administrative Team 
YP Women Ministry             YP Custodial Team       All other Volunteers  

 
John McDermott & Band 
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